[image: image1.emf]  PERMANENT COUNCIL  

OEA/Ser.G
CP/SA.1737/10
18 February 2010
Original: Spanish
Record of the special meeting held on January 28, 2010
to consider the report of the Secretary General on his visit to Haiti
CP/ACTA 1737/10
/
[image: image2.emf]  PERMANENT COUNCIL  


The Permanent Council held a special meeting, chaired by Ambassador José Enrique Castillo, Permanent Representative of Costa Rica, to consider the report of the Secretary General of the Organization, Mr. José Miguel Insulza, on his visit to Port-au-Prince, Haiti, on January 26 and 27, 2010. The meeting began at 4:32 p.m.

The Secretary General delivered a thorough report on his visit and on the meetings he had with Haitian government authorities, the representatives of other international organizations, and with ambassadors of numerous OAS member states present in Haiti, who were providing much-needed humanitarian assistance to the population of Haiti hit by the devastating earthquake of January 12, 2010 and by the numerous and powerful after-shocks that had occurred since then.

Before concluding his report, the Secretary General shared his concern with members of the Permanent Council that both the humanitarian assistance and cooperation for reconstruction be well coordinated by the international organizations and the member states and that it also be in line with plans and priorities set by the Government of Haiti.

The Secretary General proposed establishing an interagency unit, backed by an interagency fund, for the reconstruction of Haiti, possibly coordinated by the OAS and with appropriate technical management for implementing the plans and priorities set by the Government of Haiti.

Ambassador Duly Brutus, Permanent Representative of Haiti, said Haiti was grateful for the international solidarity and thanked each of the OAS member states and the Organization’s Secretariat for their assistance.

The Permanent Council took note of the report presented by the Secretary General and agreed to continue keeping track of everything to do with emergency humanitarian aid and the reconstruction of Haiti.  


The meeting concluded at 5:18 p.m.
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�.	The statements may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1737/10.





_1328967048.doc


PERMANENT COUNCIL



